From: Erika Kane

To: Sen Dembrow

Cc: Sen Olsen; Sen Baertschiger; Sen Bentz; Sen Roblan; Sen Prozanski; Sen Taylor; SENR Exhibits
Subject: House Bill 4031

Date: Friday, February 23, 2018 9:38:41 AM

Dear Senator,

I am writing to ask you to vote NO on the amendment to HB 4031 to change the rural reserve
designation of the "Red Barn" property to rural industrial.

Mr. Lamphere purchased this land knowing in was zoned EFU and in the rural reserve. The
land is question is eighteen acres of high value farmland in the midst of the fertile French

Prairie farming region. The Clackamas County Commision denied an application to rezone this land.
The rezoning is also opposed by the City of Wilsonville, the Department of Agriculture, the Department
of Transportation and the Department of Land Conservation & Development.

Unhappy with the County's decision to preserve farmland and respect the EFU designation, the
legislature is being using to bypass local government and Oregon land use laws. Please don't
be a part of this effort. Vote NO on this amendment.

Thank you,

Erika Kane

6218 Sconce Road
Hubbard, OR 97032
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